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EASTER EDITION   

 

The March newsletter is fuller than usual, so enjoy this 
packed Easter Edition of our monthly newsletter, as we 
break for a much-needed 2 week holiday! 

0ÒÉÎÃÉÐÁÌȭÓ -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ 

Dear Parents 

What a wonderful, successful term it has been, despite 
students, teachers and parents feeling quite exhausted 
and in need of a well-deserved holiday! 

The 2017 Walkathon was a tremendous success. Many 
thanks to our enthusiastic moms, who set up gazebos, 
braaied burgers, sold refreshments and arranged music 
to set the relaxed, fun atmosphere.    

We are grateful to Grade 10 parent Mr Barr as we keenly 
observe construction of the new basketball / netball court 
and spectator stand.  Mr Barr will finance and oversee the 
entire project. 

The campus has welcomed numerous prospective 
parents to the Open Days for all three schools.  Once 
again, we are particularly proud of the smart uniforms 
and good manners of our students during these events.  
They directed parking, hosted guests and hosted tours of 
the campus.  Comments of praise and encouragement 
streamed in.  

Congratulations to our 2017 Toastmasters students. All 
were recently awarded internationally-recognised 
certificates at the Awards Evening.  The three students 
who participated in the Rotary Team Talk competition 
are also congratulated for their sterling performance. 

 Please be reminded of our homework policy as outlined 
in the Information section of this newsletter. Parent-
teacher meetings will be arranged early next term for you 
ÔÏ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ 4erm 1 results and academic 
progress.  We are aiming for a 100% parent attendance 
rate at these meetings.  

Thank you, parents, for your ongoing support.  I wish you 
a blessed Easter and a truly relaxed holiday. 

Yours sincerely 

Jeanette van der Merwe 

News and Events 

1. Toastmasters Awards Celebration Delights All 
 

It was the culmination of weeks of intense after-hours 
training in the art of public speaking and leadership. 
Seventeen Waterfall College Grade 10-12 students 
succeeded in pulling off a highly successful Awards 
Evening on Thursday 23 March. 
 

 
 
 

The 2017 Toastmasters Youth Leadership students 
with their certificates at the Awards Evening 

 
Toastmasters International certificates were presented 
to all students at the end of the evening by Mr Bruce 
Page, the facilitator from Forest Hills Toastmasters, and 
Mrs Jeanette van der Merwe, Principal.  
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The school is particularly grateful to Deputy Principal Mrs 
Green and her group of teachers who helped to support 
the Toastmasters training programme during a busy 
term. Well done all! 
 

2. 2ÏÔÁÒÙ 4ÅÁÍ 4ÁÌË 4ÁÃËÌÅÓ Ȭ3ÏÃÉÁÌ !ÃÔÉÏÎȭ 
 
HeÁÄ ÏÆ %ÎÇÌÉÓÈȟ -ÒÓ ,ÁÍÐÌÏÕÇÈȟ ×ÒÉÔÅÓȟ ȰOn Thursday 
the 9 March three confident orators represented 
Waterfall College at the annual Rotary Team Talk 
Competition. This interschool competition requires three 
students to form a team and prepare a speech on a topic 
that is meaningful to them. This year Dylan Cooper, 
Brooklyn Webster and Noluthando Buthelezi formed our 
Waterfall College team.  
 

 
The Waterfall College Rotary Team Talk 2017 

participants: Noluthando Buthelezi (Gr 12), Dylan 
Cooper (Gr 11) and Brooklyn Webster (Gr 11) 

 
Their chosen topic was ȬSocial Action: What's our 
scorecard?ȭ The team, guided by Mrs Surmon, examined 
Waterfall College's role in uplifting the community 
around us that are in need. They examined how our 
students respond to HOPE programmes and our various 
outreach efforts, and how to improve this participation 
even further. The team put in many hours of preparation, 
practicing every break until word perfect. Waterfall 
College is very proud of Dylan, Brooklyn and Thando, 
who spoke so eloquently.ȱ 
 
-ÒÓ 3ÕÒÍÏÎ ÁÄÄÅÄȟ Ȱ4ÈÅ ÓÔÕÄÅÎÔÓ ÓÐÏËÅ ÂÅÁÕÔÉÆÕÌÌÙ ÁÎÄ 
as before, were commended on choice of vocabulary 
ɉÄÉÃÔÉÏÎɊȢȱ 
 
The team did not get through to the second round, but 
they represented Waterfall College really well in the 
contest.  
 
 
 

3. Annual Walkathon Highlights The Growth of 
our School Campus 
 

The Waterfall College Annual Walkathon was held on 
Friday 24 March 2017 on a 1km route around our campus. 
 

 
Students enjoyed a fun afternoon at our 2017 
Walkathon, a major annual fundraiser event 

 
Congratulations to everyone who participated and 
provided support on the day, as well as to all the students 
who made such an effort in securing sponsorships per lap 
and donations for our school fundraising. Specific 
mention must be made of Tyron Dolloway (Grade 9) who 
completed 19 laps of the course and then went on to walk 
80km the following day at the Thomas More Big Walk! 
Well done, Tyron! 
 
Walking the circuit enabled all participants to see the 
marked improvements across our school campus since 
the Walkathon last year.   

The changes since 2016 include: 

Ɇ The upgraded sports field banks adjacent to 
 Ngwele Road and to the internal entrance road 

Ɇ The new sports field under construction which is 
 certainly bigger than it appears to be when 
 driving  past (100m x 70m) 

Ɇ The new Pre-Primary facilities, the Grade R-4 
 double storey building, the adjacent Anna House 
 for reception, admin and marketing offices and 
 the cordoned off area for the new Grade 4-7 
 building construction, due to open in 2018. 

Please see our Facebook page Waterfall College for more 
pictures from the Walkathon. 

4. Mathematics Olympiad 1st Round Results 
 
Mr Dekker, our Head of Mathematics, has announced 
the results of the first round of the 2017 Mathematics 
Olympiad. Over 85,000 students participate in the 
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Olympiad every year. The following Waterfall College 
students will go through to the second round: 
 
Grade 8 

¶ Jeremy Arnold 

¶ #ÉÁÒÁ /ȭ2ÉÌÅÙ 

¶ Pascal Roosendal 
Grade 9 

¶ Ryan Mason 

¶ Sean Kayton 

¶ Andrew Done 
Grade 11 

¶ Candice Leslie 
Grade 12 

¶ Carlene Taylor 
 

Well done to everyone who participated. We wish our 
students all the very best for the next round! 
 
See the SAMO webpage for more information: 
http://www.samf.ac.za/sa-mathematics-olympiad  

 
5. Open Evening 2017 Turnout The Biggest Ever  

 
This year, over 70 families attended our Open Evening, 
which was held in the school hall and followed by a short 
tour of the campus. Thanks to the parents who assisted 
with the tea and in the efficient registration process for 
the guests, mostly done online using Google surveys, 
thanks to Mrs Kayton (Sean ÁÎÄ 2ÙÁÎȭÓ ÍÏÍɊȢ  

Matric students Casey Davies, Megan Roux and 
Shaina Rowland, helped to man the Open Evening 

Life Orientation table 

6. Welcoming Tea For Grade 8 Parents 

As a first for Waterfall College, the Grade 9 mums had a 
welcome tea party for the Grade 8 parents on the 15th 
March. Mrs $ÏÌÌÏ×ÁÙ ɉ4ÙÒÏÎȭÓ ÍÏÍɊ ÓÁÙÓȟ ȰThe Grade 9 
mums provided the eats and Mrs Dovey made them all 

little welcome gifts. It was very informal and many 
questions about the school were answered. Parents left 
feeling more relaxed and more knowledgeable. An open 
door policy was encouraged and it was an evening of 
good networking.ȱ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 9 mums were welcomed by Grade 8 mums at 
the event held in the Consumer Studies kitchen 

Ȱ!Ó ÏÎÅ ÍÕÍ ÓÁÉÄ, ȬThanks again for a lovely chat and all 
the spoiling. This is a lovely tradition to start at the 
school. I appreciate all your and the other momsȭ 
effortsȢȭȱ 

Thanks to the Grade 9s for providing the eats and for Mrs 
Done, Mrs Dolloway, Mrs Dovey and Mrs Kayton for 
assisting on the evening. 

7. Farewell to Mrs Kathy Pieterse 
 
It is always sad to say farewell, especially to someone 
×ÈÏ ÈÁÓ ÂÅÅÎ ÓÕÃÈ Á ÃÏÎÓÔÁÎÔ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ÄÁÉÌÙ 
operations over the years, not to mention a key provider 
of the all-important lunches and snacks for the students 
and staff. 
 
Kathy Pieterse has worked with Waterfall College for 
many years. She saysȟ ȰIt is with a sad heart that I say 
goodbye after the privilege of having been a part of your 
wonderful school for seven years. Thank you all so much 
for the wonderful support and care that I have received. I 

http://www.samf.ac.za/sa-mathematics-olympiad
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will certainly follow the schÏÏÌȭÓ ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÁÓ 
ÉÔ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅÓ ÔÏ ÇÒÏ× ÁÎÄ ÆÌÏÕÒÉÓÈȢȱ 
 
Principal -ÒÓ 6ÁÎ ÓÁÙÓȟ Ȱ7Å ÁÒÅ ÓÏ ÇÒÁÔÅÆÕÌ ÔÏ -ÒÓ 
Pieterse for her years of dedication as a service provider 
to our school. We wish her a warm farewell as she 
embarks on a new and exciting challenÇÅ ÏÖÅÒÓÅÁÓȢȱ 
 

  

  
Mrs Pieterse has provided tuck shop facilities to 

Waterfall College for seven years 
 

From the Term 2, prepared lunch items will be available 
for students to order from the Campus Café. A menu will 
be circulated via email to parents. Food will be collected 
daily by students at the old Tuck Shop venue during first 
break. 

 
8. External Sports Update 

 
The month of March has seen a range of external sports 
achievements from horse-riding to weights. 
 
8.1 Power Lifting ɀ Ronwyn Jacob, Grade 11 
 
Ronwyn Jacob writes about the charity dead lift 
competition that was hosted by Off The Grid Athletic 
(OTG Athletic) in Umhlanga in February: 
 
ȰThe eventȭs main purpose was to introduce new lifters to 
a competition environment.  The proceeds of this event 
were donated to PACT (Phoenix Animal Care and 
Treatment NPO). The competition allowed each lifter 3 
attempts at a lift and a 45-minute warm up period.  I was 
in the first half of the event (flight number one ɀ Ȭflightsȭ 
are groups of lifters). On my first attempt, I did a 155kg 
deadlift with no red flags. On my second attempt, I set a 
new personal best with a weight of 165kg! It was my first 

competition of many and I will be competing again in 
April to qualify for the South African nationals.  I will be 
training and preparing for SA Nationals with my team 
coach of the Highway Iron Club.ȱ 7ÅÌÌ ÄÏÎÅ 2ÏÎ×ÙÎȦ 
 

 
Ronwyn (far right) in his Waterfall College sports kit at 

the OTG Power Lifting charity event 
 

8.2 Equestrian ɀ Hannah Munnery, Grade 12 and Tyla 
Brown, Grade 8 
 
Hannah Munnery competed recently in the Sanesa 
qualifiers and achieved the following:  
 

¶ Two 1sts in the Core league qualifier  

¶ 2nd and 3rd in the Dressage  
 

  
  

Hannah Munnery (left) and Tyla Brown (right) 
competing in Equestrian events 

 
Tyla Brown competed in the Canterbury Affliated 
Showjumping competition in February on the horses 
Edelhof Dalmatina and Davenport Rasputin. 
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4ÙÌÁȭÓ results were as follows: 
 

¶ 1st in the 80cm round and jump-off 

¶ 2nd in the 80cm speed and precision round 

¶ 3rd in the 90cm speed and precision round 
 
Tyla was the only under 18 who took part; the rest of the 
riders were all adult competitors. 
 
Well done, Hannah and Tyla! 

 
9 Internal Sports Update 
 
9.1 Netball 
 
The )ÎÔÅÒÓÃÈÏÏÌÓȭ ÎÅÔÂÁÌÌ ÔÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ ÈÅÌÄ ÁÔ 7ÁÒÔÂÕÒÇ 
Kirschdorf School outside Pietermaritzburg was a tough 
challenge for our girls as a start to the 2017 netball 
season, but much fun was had and many learnings were 
gleaned from the day. 
 

 
Waterfall College netball team at the Wartburg 

Kirschdorf School InterÓÃÈÏÏÌÓȭ 4ÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ 
 

9.2 Cross-Country  Trail Run  
 
On the same weekend as the netball event, four of our 
junior boys set off to take part in the Aloe Wildlife Trail 
Run at Camperdown, organized by KZN Trail Running. 
They had a choice to run the 6km, 13km or 20km trails. 
Andrew Done (Gr 9) placed 4th in his age group in the 
6km trail and Tyron Dolloway (Gr 9) placed 2nd in his age 
group for the 13km trail. Well done, boys! 
 

 

 

 
Tyron Dolloway, Andrew Done and Ryan Mason at 

the Aloe Wildlife Trail Run 
 

9.3 Karate 
 
Grade 11 student Candice 
Leslie continues to 
succeed in her chosen 
sport of Karate. In early 
March, she competed at a 
National level in the 
South African Karate 
National Championships 
2017 and secured two 
silver medals, one for kata 
and one for kumite! We 
wish her well as she 
prepares for her next 
challenge. 

 
10 Design Exhibition for Human Rights Day 
 
Our design students were invited to participate in the 
Woza MoÙÁ (ÕÍÁÎ 2ÉÇÈÔÓ $ÁÙ Ȭ3ÏÁÐÂÏØȭ %ØÈÉÂÉÔÉÏÎȢ  
 

 
Design students with Mrs Saville at the Woza Moya 

Human Rights Soapbox Exhibition 


